
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 

 
STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 

 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Environment, Councillor Will Rowlands, has made the 

following executive decision:  
 
 
LBB’S NET ZERO CARBON ACTION PLAN – REPORTING YEAR 4 
 

Reference Report: 

LBB’s Net Zero Carbon Action Plan – Reporting Year 4, 16/11/2023 Environment and 
Community Services Policy Development and Scrutiny Committee    
 
Decision: 

 

The Environment Portfolio Holder noted the year 4 greenhouse gas assessment 
(GHG) and progress made to reduce the Council’s organisational emissions to net 

zero by 2027. He also noted the Scope 3 procurement emissions measured.   
 

The Environment Portfolio Holder approved that work be undertaken on an Action 
Plan for the phased reduction of Scope 3 emissions for presentation to a future 
meeting of the Executive for a decision. 

 
Reasons: 
 

The Net Zero Carbon Action Plan report detailed the changes in LBB’s organisational 

emissions for carbon reduction for year 4 of the Council’s Net Zero Action Plan 
(2022/23) and provided an update on progress made towards achieving the Council’s 

2027 net zero carbon target. The report also provided an update on the work to 
baseline Scope 3 procurement emissions, and set out suggested next steps for a 
separate action plan to reduce these emissions. 

 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the ECS PDS Committee on 16th 

November 2023 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 
………………………………………….. 

Councillor Will Rowlands  
Portfolio Holder for Environment 
 
TASNIM SHAWKAT 
Director of Corporate Services & Governance 

Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 

 
Date of Decision:   16 November 2023 

Decision Reference: ECS 20328 

 
  


